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LITTLE UTICA UNITED METHODIST CHURCH 

Upcoming Events 

Saturday, February 
10 

Crossroads District 

Training Day 

 
MenðLearning to 

Pray 
April 5ðMay 3 
7 pm until 8 pm 

 
Sunday, May 20 10a 
Baptism and Reaffir-
mation of Baptism 

Service 
Mercer Park, Bville 
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Greetings in the name of our Lord and Savior, Jesus Christ  

Christmas has passed and so has New Yearôs Eve.  What happened to 2017!!!! 
 

It has gone so fast!  What seems to be far in the future always seems to arrive 

faster then anticipated. 
 

Looking back at 2017, Iôm amazed at how much has been done here at Little Uti-

ca UMC during the past year.   We had several special services, a wedding, and 

received new members into our congregation. 
 

Expanding our worship services this year was very exciting.  From April to No-

vember we had worship services on Saturday afternoons in addition to our regu-

lar Sunday morning services.  Iôm really looking forward to resuming Saturday 

services on April 28th.   The Saturday services brought new families to worship 

with us.  For those unable to attend services on Sunday, these Saturday after-

noon services have provided them with the opportunity to worship the Lord  at a 

time when they are able to attend. 
 

This is a small church with a huge heart.  Our mission work, in our own backyard 

and on a larger scale, astounds me.  In all the churches I have been associated 

with, Iôve never seen so few people make such a tremendous difference in our 

own backyards and far beyond. 
 

Once again this year, we honored veterans at a special Veterans Day Service. 

Our commitment to veterans continues with our support of the Cpl. Kyle R. 

Schneider Foundation, having helped raise funds to buy two new vans to 

transport veterans to doctors, hospitals, and other locations they need to go. 

We are also raising funds to supply companion and service dogs for local vets. 
 

As tempting as it is to look back on all we have done in 2017, I want to let you 

know of some of the plans we have for 2018.  Among them are a breakfast and 

special worship service to honor local fire departments and police, an outdoor 

worship service and picnic, and a Blessing of the Animals service, an outdoor 

baptism, and welcoming new members. 
 

Little Utica continues to grow in spirit and in numbers.  As this new year gets un-

der way, I can hardly wait to see where God will lead us. 
 

I wish you all a happy and Christ-filled 2018. 
 

Pastor Judy  
Judith R. Todt, Pastor  

A Member of the Upper New York Conference, Bishop Mark Webb and Crossroads District DS Nola Anderson  January 2018 

 



From the Lay Leaders Desk 

 I want to share some of the wonderful events that have taken place at Little Utica this year. 

  

(1)  The UMMôs goal for 2016-17 was to purchase a new DAV van.  $16,000 was raised and the van was deliv-

ered to the Syracuse DAV. The dedication took place at the Veterans Day Celebration at the New York State 

Fair Grounds on Saturday, November 4th. Please check out the pictures, click on the E.J.Thomas UMM link on 

the churchôs home page. 

  

(2)  The UMM raised $4,230 to purchase companion & service dogs for our returning veterans through the Cpl. 

Kyle R. Schneider Foundation.  The checks were presented to Rick & Lori Schneider at our Annual Christmas 

Breakfast on Saturday, December 2. The men and women of our church have a wonderful working relationship 

with the Schneider Foundation. There were 46 in attendance at the breakfast with the ladies of the church and 

our kids & grand kids as honored guests. 

  

(3)  Little Utica announced our ñMan of the Year 2017.ò This year Robert Phillips was that man. Bob was called 

home by our Lord this spring. This special honor from our church and the E.J.Thomas UMM was presented to 

his widow, Elaine and their children & grandchildren, with a fellowship dinner following the service. Members of 

Little Utica, Bobôs family and friends welcomed our District Superintendent and her family at this special event. 

Please read Bobôs award letter by clicking on E.J.Thomas UMM link from our home page. 

  

(4)  Fundraisers have been a lot of fun this year.  The UMW is doing amazing with their ñNew-To-You & School-

house Boutique Sale.ò  The basement of our church and schoolhouse are just filled with new & gently used mer-

chandise. The women sort and mark new items every week. 

  

(5)  We held three ñtake outs onlyò spaghetti dinners and one Football Sunday Chili dinner. Our famous all-you-

can-eat ñChicken & Biscuitò dinner was our big food fundraiser this year. Thanks to all those wonderful volun-

teers who come and work so very hard to make these fundraisers fun and so profitable. We will have another  

Chili dinner on a Sunday in February 2018. 

 

(6)   I taught three Lay Servant Classes this year; two advanced and one basic course. Classes are all 5-weeks 

and 2 1/2 hours of weekly class time plus 2 hours of homework. All those taking Lay Servant classes from Little 

Utica leave very well equipped to share the Good News of the Gospel. Our last class was, ñLet the Whole 

Church Say, Amen!ò  They received their Lay Servant certificates at a special service on Saturday, October 14 

at our 4pm service. We are very proud that Carolyn Johnson has completed all six required courses. She is now 

a candidate to be a Certified Lay Servant Speaker, that interview will take place in the spring. Three new cours-

es will be offered in 2018, names of the courses to be announced. 

  

(7)  Religious travel is always on the agenda at Little Utica. We host several Holy Land & Religious Travel Infor-

mation Nights throughout the year. It is such a blessing to have Pastor Judy help with these meetings. She has 

traveled the whole world over and brings such valuable insight to traveling. There are two trips I have been re-

cruiting for this year. (1)  A Cruise in October with guest speaker Adam Hamilton, four went from my group. 

They had an amazing time.  (2) Bishop Webb led a Holy Land tour in January 2018.  I was unable to go with 

them, but so many people that have a connection to Little Utica went. We pray they too had a wonderful and 

safe pilgrimage. 

  

 



Lay Leaderôs Desk—Continued 

(8)  I am now working on the Oberammergau Passion Play in Germany for 2020. The information night will be an-

nounced in March. This very special Passion Play has been performed in the village of Oberammergau for the past 380 

years. The Play is only preformed every ten years. E.O. offers the best Christian travel destinations. Please come to the 

information night.  

(9)  I am very proud of the success of our Worship Services on Saturday afternoons at 4pm. This was a big step into the 

unknown. It has allowed us an opportunity to reach those folks that canôt get to church on Sunday mornings. Pastor Ju-

dy did a full worship service and Holy Communion was offered every Saturday. Those services ended in November. 

They will start up again the last Saturday of April. Changing our time for our Sunday morning service to 10 am has 

worked very well with fellowship to follow in the parlor at 11. 

(10)  Our first Annual ñnight of celebrationò was in June at the Olive Garden Restaurant.  We have worked so very hard 

these past four years we decided to all take a night off and all go to dinner. What a fun night it was with Pastor Judy and 

her new husband Ed as our honored guest.  Ed fits right in; Ed loves fishing and has a very extensive fishing tackle col-

lection. He donated a room full of rods, reels, tackle and so many great items. The women had them set-up in the 

church parlor for 4 weeks. These items sold out. The men in our area want to thank Ed for the great items he donated, 

they loved this ñfishing tackle saleô  

(11)  Hanging of the Greens Sunday was so much fun. Pastor Judy had everyone take part in this very special service. 

The church was decorated and we had two new people join our church. A celebration lunch was served in the parlor to 

welcome Barbara & Kay Camic to our church family. 

(12)  Much is being planned for the New Year. We are planning the following special services: Blessing of the Animals 

Saturday, A special joint service & picnic at a local park, Baptism & reaffirmation of your baptism at a location next to a 

river (picnic to follow). We are working on a ñThank Youò service for our local police, fire and first responders at one of 

our 4pm Saturday services. More information to follow. 

(13)  I have completed my first year as an Upper-Room Prayer Center call line host. I receive between 12 -15 calls in 

my 2-hour time slot. Pastor Judy adds these names to our church prayer list each month. Doug posts those names on 

our church web page. We will never know the results of our prayers, but all those prayers are heard by God! Those who 

call into our prayer line are also prayed for world-wide. Each month after I take the last caller, I post those names and 

their request to the Nashville Upper-Room Prayer Wall. Anyone interested in helping me with this prayer mission, our 

call time slot is the first Thursday of the month from 11am – 1pm. Just let me know, all are welcome to help. 

I hope my brief re-cap shows how very proud I am of everyone who attends and supports our church. We have come a 

long way in these past four years. God has opened many doors and we have taken the faith leap to walk through them. 

Pastor Judy is such a spiritual inspiration. She is just what we needed. Little Utica is on solid ground with new families 

joining us this year in Christian fellowship.  We have expanded our commitment to the E.J. Thomas Cluster of churches. 

The UMM & UMW continue their close relationship with the Cpl. Kyle R. Schneider Foundation to serve the needs of 

our local veterans and their families. We are an active part of the Upper Room Prayer Line, and teaching the next gen-

eration of Lay Servant speakers. Let us praise God for the numerous blessings He has given us. 

Happy New Year 

Donald Day ~ Lay Leader 
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E.J. Thomas Cluster of Churches 

This Yearôs Happenings  

 

The E.J. Thomas Cluster of Churches consists of several local churches; Martville, Little Utica, Bowens Cor-

ners, Hannibal, Hannibal Center and Ira. We meet the second Monday of the month from September through 

May. We bring a dish to pass and enjoy lunch before the meeting. Besides discussing our old and new busi-

ness we fellowship, pray, and hear devotions. 

 

Some of what the Cluster has done this year: 

 

The cluster raises money through a ñBakeless Bake Saleò to support Dr. Zimmermanôs mission in Nepal. In 

years past the cluster would hold a bake sale a couple times a year, but due to a decline in membership and 

members getting older it was decided to take up a voluntary collection yearly in each church and raise money 

to send to Dr. Zimmerman.  We now call this fundraiser our  ñBakeless Bake Saleò.  We have been fortunate to 

send five hundred dollars annually thanks to all the  churches that participate and those of you who generously 

give. 

 

Each Lenten season we do a 5 PM service every Sunday throughout the Lenten season. Each church partici-

pates and hosts a Sunday evening with a light meal after the service. The collection taken during these ser-

vices previously went for Camperships to help young people attend  camp. Due to the decline of young people 

in our churches we have not had any requests for camperships in the past several years.  A couple years ago 

we voted to leave some money in reserve in case we get a request for a campership, but money collected  

going forward would be used to help support our local vets or other good causes.  

 

The E.J. Thomas Men's Group  has raised money to purchase DAV vans to transport our local vets to and 

from Dr appointments. They amazingly have purchased two vans. Last year the Menôs Group decided to help 

raise money for The Kyle R Schneider Foundation. This money would help purchase service dogs and the 

necessary training. The Cluster donated over nine hundred dollars from last years Lenten services. We have 

donated gift cards to The Kyle R Schneider Foundation to help purchase Christmas and Thanksgiving meals 

for our service men. We also sent money to help the hurricane victims.  

 

The E.J. Thomas Cluster of Churches is a small group who support missions locally and far away. We invite 

you to come and join us for a Monday meeting and get involved.  

 

I wish you a Happy and Healthy New Year!! 

Elaine Phillips.   Cluster Treasurer  



 5 

Hymns for People Over 50 

Give Me that Old Timers Religion 

Precious Lord, Take My Hand, And Help Me Up 

Just a Slower Walk with Thee 

Go Tell It on the Mountain, But Speak Up! 

Nobody Knows the Trouble I Have Seeing 

Guide Me O Thou Great Lord God, I've Forgotten Where I've Parked The Car 

Count Your Many Birthdays, Count Them One By One 

Blessed Insurance 

It Is Well With My Soul, But My Knees Hurt 
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United Methodist Women 

Our New to You/Schoolhouse Boutique is open every Thursday and the 

first Saturday of the month to service our community, schools, burned out 

families and Veterans.                      

We donated blankets for animals to Beaver Lake Veterinarians. 

We gave children winter coats to Oswego Methodist Church to help with 

their mission. 

Gave the Schneider Foundation gift certificates at Thanksgiving and 

Christmas to help with Veterans family dinners. 

In the church narthex we decorated a large tree with mittens, hats, 

scarfs, lap robes and Christmas items also donated to the Schneider 

Foundation for Veteran families. 

We sent sneakers and shoes to the hurricane Harvey victims. 

We donated ñShoes for Serviceò for the United Methodist Men. 

Donated over $500 to the Conference Relief fund to help in Texas. 

Had an October Craft Fair with 18 vendors. Provided a lunch and bake sale. Many Christmas presents were pur-

chased and everyone enjoyed themselves. 

The church purchased a shed to store cribs and larger baby items to more easily help families in need. 

We had a spaghetti take-out and donated all proceeds to ñThe Roadò for their mission work. 

We participated in a bakeless bake sale with proceeds that went to Missionary Mark Zimmerman and family in Ne-

pal. 

Thank-you to our volunteers and the community for all the work done so Little Utica United Methodist Church can 

continue with its missions. 

 

Thanks and Blessings, 

Carolyn J. Johnson, President 

Trustee Report 

 

¶ A new storage shed was purchased and delivered in late fall 

¶ A dry well was discovered when the new shed was delivered and will need to be permanently 

covered in the spring or summer. 

¶ The snowplowing service is doing a good job 

¶ Paint contractor is ready to start painting the church exterior once the weather improves  

 

Bud Johnson, Trustee 
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EJ Thomas United Methodist Men 

There isnôt much to say about the past year that hasnôt already been said by both Judy and Don.  Weôve had some 

very successful fundraisers and what Iôm most proud of is the DAV van that we helped to purchase and dedicated 

to Cpl Kyle R. Schneider.  The van was dedicated at the Veteranôs Expo in November 2017.  Both side windows of 

the van are wrapped with Kyleôs photo and the dedication to Kyle.  The foundation that was created in his name, 

the Cpl. Kyle R. Schneider Foundation, has been our partner for the last few years.    

We had our annual Christmas breakfast in December at Little Utica where we had many honored guests including 

Rick and Lorie Schneider.  We had almost 50 people (and two very well-behaved dogs) in attendance where we 

presented the Schneiders with checks for over $4,000 to help with their companion and service dog program.   

Iôm including the message below from our UMM President, Paul Thompson. 

Blessings—Doug MacEwen 

Well another unpredictable winter in central New York. I hope everybody had a blessed Christmas and a safe and 

happy New year. Now the holidays are behind us the busy year starts over again. As we move through our daily 

lives we still need to keep others in our mind. The past few years we have been dedicated to local veterans. While 

that will still continue through the Cpl Kyle R. Schneider foundation, we need to have a New goal in mind for the 

new year. We have talked about focusing on our local churches. Such as through The ROAD the Methodist 

Church on Onondaga Hill. That is an all outreach church. So is Brown Memorial UMC. We have tossed some ide-

as around and we will have some conclusions to come to. But I'm confident it will be another productive and a year 

full of blessing others. So lets keep in contact and keep the ideas coming. We'll meet in February at Little Utica. 

Until then stay safe, warm, and dry. And may God continue to keep and bless everyone of you.  

Blessings, - Paul Thompson 

 

 

 



Contact Us 

1459 Lamson Road 

Phoenix NY  13135 

(315) 678-2270 

info@littleuticaumc.org 

Visit us on the web at 

www.littleuticaumc.org 

 

 

Reflections 

This Too Shall Pass 

If I can endure for this minute 

Whatever is happening to me, 

No matter how heavy my heart is 

Or how dark the moment may be- 

If I can remain calm and quiet 

With all the world crashing about me, 

Secure in the knowledge God loves me 

When everyone else seems to doubt me- 

If I can but keep on believing 

What I know in my heart to be true, 

That darkness will fade with the morning 

And that this will pass away, too- 

Then nothing in life can defeat me 

For as long as this knowledge remains 

I can suffer whatever is happening 

For I know God will break all of the chains 

 

Little Utica United Methodist Church 

c/o Carolyn Johnson 

39 South Granby Road 

Fulton, NY 13069 

PLACE 
STAMP 
HERE 

 

That are binding me tight in the 

darkness 

And trying to fill me with fear~ 

For there is no night without dawn-

ing 

And I know that my morning is near.  

éHelen Steiner Rice 

 

 


